

Ms Catherine Connolly, TD, Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

28th February 2023

PQ 7285/23*To ask the Minister for Health further to Parliamentary Question No. 170 of 7 December 2022, the status of the proposed primary care centre for Galway city west; the expected timeline for the delivery of the proposed primary care centre; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Catherine Connolly

Dear Deputy Connolly,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

As previously communicated by way of response to Parliamentary Question 61379/22, a planning permission application for the proposed primary care centre at Galway City West was lodged with Galway County Council in December 2022.

Further information on the planning submission has been requested by Galway County Council with the deadline of August 2023 for response. The developer is working to respond well in advance of this closing date.

Subject to the approval of planning permission, it is anticipated construction on the new Galway City West primary care centre could commence later this year, with an approximate 24 month construction programme.

Yours sincerely,

Paul de Freine National Director, Capital & Estates